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Last week, the Hutton Commission produced its interim report on public sector pensions. This is the body that was set up with the specific remit of looking at how public sector pensions could be worsened to reflect the declining quality of private sector provision.





No surprises then that it is suggesting higher contributions, raising the normal retirement age to 65 for all future service, and moving away from final salary as the way of deciding pension benefits. There is also a hint that some categories of workers currently in public sector schemes might be excluded in future.





Hutton’s final report will be timed to allow savings to be made in the 2011 Budget.





Teachers have already had tens of thousands of pounds wiped off the lifetime value of their pensions by a change in the way in which they are index-linked. This applies to pensions in payment and pension rights already accrued, as well as future service.





This rush to the bottom in pensions is one of the major ways in which the Government intends to implement its public spending cuts.





Typically, teachers have retired with no more than a third of their salary as pension. There’s nothing gold-plated about that. It’s worse already than in nearly all of Europe.





The national NUT has set up various ways in which you can make your anger known. See posters, letters and the website for details. There is a lot more campaigning to come.





The pitfalls of Facebook





Facebook can be fun, but teachers need to use it with care. Facebook messages can be, and have been, the basis of disciplinary proceedings against teachers. To be safe, don’t discuss professional matters in a way which could be interpreted as being critical of your school or people at your school, and don’t use the “Friends of Friends” facility. It is also advisable not to use any social networking sites to contact pupils – use the school systems.








.





How To Reduce Your Workload


A recent on-line survey of NUT members selected ways of reducing workload. The top five were:


Less burdensome planning and assessment requirements


Enforceable limits to class size for all ages


PPA time of 20%


A limit to “undirected” work time


Effective limits to the number of classroom observations. 





While the NUT will raise these issues with the Government, there are things that can be done at local level to protect members from unreasonable workload. 





First it’s important to know what your rights are. To find out, just contact this office or look at “Teachers’ Working Time and Duties – an NUT Guide” at � HYPERLINK "http://www.teachers.org.uk/strongertogether" �www.teachers.org.uk/strongertogether�





Also at strongertogether, you will find a time sheet for logging your hours, if you think this would be a useful tool. 





In order to get management to listen and respond it is often a good idea to focus on one problem at a time.





This, of course, does not replace the help available from the local office. 





Officers can normally be contacted between 9 and 5, Monday to Friday during term time. 








Helping Schools Educate Against Racism


In recent years groups of Bradford  school students have visited the Auschwitz concentration camp, the Nell Bank Outdoor Education Centre, and a museum dedicated to immigration on Ellis Island, New York. So why, you might think, are we identifying those events from the many educational visits which take place from Bradford schools every year? The reason is they have something in common. They were all partly funded by Bradford NUT’s Anti-Racism Fund (dedicated to the memory of union activist Geoff Robinson). 


Up to £1,000 is available to help with an extra-curricular project which is focused on anti-racism. It could be a visit or a school-based activity. All we ask is that it is extra to what your school would normally provide and that the teacher organising it is an NUT member.


Have you an idea for a project but are strapped for cash? Get in touch.
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Hey, You With The Gold-Plated Pension!





Last week, the Hutton Commission





When Is A School Free?





The Academies Act in July, rushed through parliament in unseemly haste, paved the way for so-called Free Schools. The Government hopes the first ones, including possibly two in Bradford, will open in September 2011. As in “press” and “bus pass” the adjective “Free “ is normally associated with something good. So what’s the problem?





Free schools will be set up as the result of a contract between the Government and organisations that claim the support of as few as 40-50 parents. They can be within the catchment area of existing schools, so they will make effective planning for school places almost impossible and will threaten the viability of existing schools. The vast majority of initial proposals are of a religious or ethnic character. This poses a big challenge for a city like Bradford. 





Funding will come from money cut from the BSF programme, and £50m from the Harnessing Technologies Fund, from which schools can claim to update their ICT provision, is to be diverted into start-up costs for Free Schools. 





Parental choice is the claimed motivator for free schools, but the Government is in discussions with international companies such as Global Education Management  Systems,  The International English School, and Kunskapsskolan who would run them for a profit.





Let us know of any proposals you hear of, and come to our General Meeting to discuss them.








Our Next Members’ Meeting


Tuesday 9th November 2010


5pm


Upstairs


International Restaurant


Morley Street


Bradford





Tea and coffee from 4:30 and a chance to raise problems with local officers.





On the Agenda:


Pensions


Cuts


Free Schools


How To Reduce Workload





And after the meeting, an excellent free curry.





Our meetings are friendly. Please come.











Ready for Retirement?





Are you getting the most from your pension? How will retirement affect your life?


Find out more:


Pre-Retirement Seminar


This course is available to any Council employees who are approaching retirement.


 


This two day seminar is designed to identify the issues to be faced on retirement, to provide information about pensions, financial matters, health and wellbeing, using time and gaining fulfilment from activities. It aims to create enthusiasm for preparation for retirement and to offer ideas on the approach to retirement planning.   The seminar will be held at Central Library (Oct) / Britannia House (Feb)





Places are currently available on the following dates:-


21st & 22nd October 2010 9.30 – 16.30 Cost £28.00 per delegate 


14th & 15th February 2011 9.30 – 16.30 Cost £28.00 per delegate  


For details of shorter courses contact Carol Mullins on 434529 or Fax on 432378 or email carol.mullins@bradford.gov.uk








LGBT TEACHERS CONFERENCE





London Saturday 6th November.





email Alison Hill if interested on contact@bradfordnut.org





Are you a New NUT School Rep?





Come and get yourself some training.


Friday November 12th


Ring or email office for details.








BRADFORD NUT, 22 EDMUND STREET, BRADFORD, BD5 0BH


TEL:01274 414664/FAX: 01274 414665


e-mail: contact@bradfordnut.org   website www.bradfordnut.org


If you would like future copies of Newsletters emailing to you, 


please contact the office with your email address.











